
DUBLIN CITY COUNCIL 
NORTH CENTRAL AREA COMMITTEE 

20th September 2021 
 

 

Q.1 Question in the name of Lord Mayor Councillor Alison Gilliland  
 

“To ask the Area Manager to arrange for an inspection of the wall at (details supplied) to 

ascertain any safety risk to the public” 
 

Q.2 Question in the name of Lord Mayor Councillor Alison Gilliland  

 
“To ask the Area Manager for an update on the status of (details supplied)” 
 

Q.3 Question in the name of Lord Mayor Councillor Alison Gilliland  
 

“To ask the Area Manager to adjust the light diffusing mechanism on the standard street light 

outside (details supplied)” 
 

Q.4 Question in the name of Lord Mayor Councillor Alison Gilliland  

 
“To ask the Area Manager to enhance sound muffling capacity of the boundary along the 
Malahide Rd as it parallels (details supplied)” 

 
Q.5 Question in the name of Councillor John Lyons  
 

“To ask the Area Manager for a report regarding public access to the Clontarf Baths, the 
primary condition attached to the planning permission granted by the planning authority” 
 

Q.6 Question in the name of Councillor Jane Horgan-Jones  
 

“To ask the Area Manager if he will consider filling in the railings around the dog park in St 

Anne’s park as small dogs have been escaping through them recently” 
 

Q.7 Question in the name of Councillor Larry O’Toole  

 
“To ask the Area Manager to indicate (details supplied) position on the housing list” 
 

Q.8 Question in the name of Councillor Larry O’Toole  
 
“To ask the Area Manager to have repairs carried out at (details supplied)” 

 
Q.9 Question in the name of Councillor Larry O’Toole  

 

“To ask the Area Manager to make provision for speed ramps at (details supplied)” 
 

Q.10 Question in the name of Councillor Larry O’Toole  

 
“To ask the Area Manager Is the tract of land situated between (details supplied) DCC 
property” 

 
 

Q.11 Question in the name of Councillor John Lyons  

 
“To ask the Area Manager for a detailed report on the status of the various proposals to 
develop the residentially-zoned site on the Oscar Traynor Road, including the alternative plan 

devised and passed by a majority of elected members, the officials' attempts to resurrect the 
democratically rejected Glenveagh proposal and all other relevant information regarding the 
development of this site, including all communications between the city council,   Glenveagh 

Living Limited and the Department of Housing, Local Government and Heritage” 



 
Q.12 Question in the name of Councillor John Lyons  

 
“To ask the Area Manager for a report on the housing file of (details supplied) and to request 
information regarding what housing options she has and to support her application for one of 

the four two-bed properties in the Moatview-Belcamp-Darndale area currently being 
advertised through the choice-based letting process”  
 

 
Q.13 Question in the name of Councillor Larry O’Toole  

 

“To ask the Area Manager to respond to the housing request of (details supplied) who has 
special needs (has to have a carer stay over) and say when will he be allocated two-bedroom 
accommodation” 

 
Q.14 Question in the name of Councillor Racheal Batten  

 

“To ask the Area Manager to have the path at (details supplied) repaired as it is a trip and 
fall hazard” 
 

Q.15 Question in the name of Councillor Racheal Batten  
 
“To ask the Area Manager if (details supplied) is a property owned by the council and if so to 

ensure that it is a property that is added as a priority for Voids” 
 

Q.16 Question in the name of Councillor Racheal Batten  

 
“To ask the Area Manager to investigate the bring centre on Collins Avenue as there appears 
to be very bad odour coming from it lately and is in a poor hygiene condition”  

 
Q.17 Question in the name of Councillor Racheal Batten  

 

“To ask the Area Manager to engage with the new owners of (details supplied) in relation to 
the alarm going off at night and not being attended to thus causing a difficulty for children in 
the area sleeping” 

 
 

Q.18 Question in the name of Councillor Racheal Batten  

 
“To ask the Area Manager to look into providing more dog poo bins in (details supplied) as 
the park is very large and only one bin there. There has been a number of complaints of the 

amount of dog poo in the park” 
 
 

 
Q.19 Question in the name of Councillor Racheal Batten  

 

“To ask the Area Manager to engage with the parks and roads department to ensure that the 
path at the top of Clonshaugh Road is safe for people to walk on as access to the hotel 
across the road is covered by over grown planting that is impeding access to the path.  

 
 
 

 
 
 

Q.20 Question in the name of Councillor Racheal Batten  
 
“To ask the Area Manager investigate why the new Coolock Lane road was re-surfaced in 

July and dug up two weeks later and what cost was involved in the double jobbing” 



 
Q.21 Question in the name of Councillor Jane Horgan Jones  

 
“To ask the Area Manager the maintenance schedule for the green on (details supplied), 
and if this is to be reviewed in the near future” 

  
 

Q.22 Question in the name of Councillor Jane Horgan Jones  

 
“To ask the Area Manager to provide the traffic report that was due in relation to (details 
supplied)” 

  
Q.23 Question in the name of Councillor Jane Horgan Jones  

 

“To ask the Area Manager to paint the fence at (details supplied), as the fence has become 
chipped and marked, which clashes with the recent improvements made to the park” 
 

 
Q.24 Question in the name of Councillor Jane Horgan Jones  

 

“To ask the Area Manager the feasibility of painting the wall at (details supplied), with anti-
climb paint, as there has been an increase in anti-social behaviour which has involved 
climbing on this wall to gain access to the estate”  

 
Q.25 Question in the name of Councillor Jane Horgan Jones  

 

“To ask the Area Manager to provide an update on the ongoing efforts to improve the 
accessibility in the playground in Fr Collins’ Park”  
 

Q.26 Question in the name of Councillor John Lyons  
 
“To ask the Area Manager for a report on the present and future provision of senior citizen 

housing in the north central area, the report to include information on what sites have been 
identified to deliver said housing”  
 

Q.27 Question in the name of Councillor Jane Horgan Jones  
 
“To ask the Area Manager to work with the Environmental Liaison Officer to come up with an 

action plan to address the litter problem in All Saints Park and surrounding areas. Residents 
cannot go two meters without seeing bottles, cans, crisp packets amongst other things strewn 
across the green areas and footpaths. This is particularly evident in the All Saints Park & 

surrounding streets. This includes in front of the local shops (Mace/Driving Test Centre etc) 
and the green areas.  
Residents regularly pick up rubbish around the area but it just seems to keep on coming and 

even when the council cut the grass they seem to just mow over the rubbish leaving a lot of it 
behind. 
Some suggestions on the litter front would be more regular collections of loose rubbish, more 

bins, an education programme on personal responsibility including possible signage to 
discourage litter and perhaps more action under the Litter Pollution Act 1997.  
In particular, could DCC confirm that the online reporting services for litter issues is working? 

Residents report that this was not working in late August and so pallets in the area remained 
in place and were subsequently lit on fire in All Saints Park (25th August)” 
 

Q.28 Question in the name of Councillor Jane Horgan Jones  
 
“To ask the Area Manager to work with the Environmental Liaison Officer to come up with an 

action plan to address or to consider the impact of Go Cars parking on Hollybrook Road on 
local residents and make a statement on the matter – it is reducing the parking capacity of 
this road (which is home to a lot of elderly residents) significantly and seems to make no 

sense when these cars could be parking in the seafront car parks nearby instead” 



 
Q.29 Question in the name of Councillor Jane Horgan Jones  

 
“To ask the Area Manager to respond to the following issue and to make a statement on the 
matter and address how the public realm will be protected in light of these construction works:  

   
Regarding: the damage that’s being created as a result of the construction of the new 
apartments on Griffith Avenue between Scoil Mhuire and the Charlemont Estate.  

It appears that the contractors dug across Griffith Avenue and down Turlough Parade and 
around a portion of the green at Croydon Gardens to access a water supply for the 
apartments. 

Houses in the area reported their water turning brown and there are concerns on what this 
new demand will do for water pressure. 

  

There is also an issue arising from the way in which they filled the large channels of the 
footpath on Croydon Gardens. We now have a channel of the original concrete pavement and 
channel of equal width of new tarmacadam. 

  
I don’t know exactly how long ago it was that the pathway was first laid and I’m sure there is 
no preservation order on it (mores the pity) but this seems an ugly , slipshod, quick and nasty 

way of repairing the damage they caused. As much of an eyesore as it is, its also a danger to 
elderly pedestrians as it is at a different level to the remaining path. 

  

Can the Area Manager please organise some intervention to repair the damage, blend the 
pathway back to its former glory and ensure that the contractors do not take any more 
shortcuts” 

 
Q.30 Question in the name of Councillor Jane Horgan Jones  

 

“To ask the Area Manager to make a statement on the matter of Irish Water who have 
renewed water pipes in Celtic Park Avenue over the period of the last 3 to 4 months.  
This has necessitated cutting both sides of the road and the footpath outside each house to 

gain access to the water meter / stop cock.A temporary dressing has been put in place where 
the cuts were made. Could the manager give some information about the plans to reinstate 
the roads and the footpaths” 

 
Q.31 Question in the name of Councillor John Lyons  

 

“To ask the Area Manager for an update on the proposed playground for Mc Auley Park, all 
information regarding public consultation, provisional timelines and proposed funding avenues 
to be included” 

 
Q.32 Question in the name of Councillor John Lyons  

 

“To ask the Area Manager for a report on the housing file of (details supplied) and the 

likelihood of her being reached with an offer of housing” 

 

 

Q.33 Question in the name of Councillor John Lyons  
 

“To ask the Area Manager for a full report on the housing file and housing options available to 
(details supplied)” 

 

Q.34 Question in the name of Councillor Deirdre Heney 
 
“To ask the Area Manager in relation to (details supplied), say what plans, if any, are in 

place to repair these footpaths, many parts of which are in a state of disrepair” 
 

 

Q.35 Question in the name of Councillor Deirdre Heney 

https://scanner.topsec.com/?r=show&u=caused.As&d=1962&t=7c2bfab73213809b8c2bd2500046c36047cad818


 
“To ask the Area Manager to please deal with (details supplied) and be of assistance to my 

constituent” 
 
Q.36 Question in the name of Councillor Deirdre Heney 

 
“To ask the Area Manager to please refer to a break in the ground near drain on (details 
supplied) and arrange repair of same” 

 
 

Q.37 Question in the name of Councillor Deirdre Heney 

 
“To ask the Area Manager to please refer to (details supplied) and be of assistance” 

 

Q.38 Question in the name of Councillor Deirdre Heney 
 
“To ask the Area Manager in relation to the plans to implement a cycle lane on Hollybrook 

Road say 
(i) what consultation has or will take place with residents on the road, as 

residents are upset at reports from Dublin City Council that residents have 

been consulted on the matter yet residents inform me that no such 
consultation has taken place to date  
 

(ii) why a new cycle route that travels from Griffith Avenue through Copeland 
Avenue and then uphill to Hollybrook Park and on to Hollybrook Road, 
bypassing Howth Road is being porposed 

 
(iii) as residents have only just managed to get permit parking on the road with 

no other parking options what will happen to the parking permit scheme  

 
(iv) as the proposed cycle path would also need to go through Hollybrook Park 

which is only just passable for one car, if he can provide detail on this part of 

the proposal 
 

(v) can he ensure that all such proposals are fully communicated to residents                 

affected” 
 

 

 
Q.39 Question in the name of Councillor Deirdre Heney 

 

“To ask the Area Manager to refer to the ground around (details supplied) and say if he can 
provide better, more suitable, longer lasting surface as residents and users say the reseeding 
of grass did not work” 

 
Q.40 Question in the name of Councillor Deirdre Heney 

 

“To ask the Area Manager to please refer to trees or lack thereof at location as per (details 
supplied) and say what smaller more suitable specimen of tree he can plant there as 
residents are upset that older less suitable tree specimen, which have died, do not seem to 

be going to be replaced” 
 
 

Q.41 Question in the name of Councillor Deirdre Heney 
 
“To ask the Area Manager to cut the low hanging branches of trees at locaitons as per 

(details supplied) as the branches are so low hanging, they are a hazard for vulnerable 
pedestrians in particular” 
 

Q.42 Question in the name of Councillor Deirdre Heney 



 
“To ask the Area Manager in relation to my requests for traffic calming and other measures to 

address the hazards and dangers  posed for pedestrians and vulnerable road users at 
Abbeyfield, Middle Third, Killester Avenue and surrounds, can the manager please provide 
me with an update on what measures are being proposed and a timeline for same and in 

relation to the introduction of a Neighbourhood Transport Scheme, as referred in response to 
my Motion at the July Area Committee meeting, can the Manager advise when Phase 2 of the 
project is due to be announced and where Killester is ranked in the phase” 

 
Q.43 Question in the name of Councillor Deirdre Heney 

 

“To ask the Area Manager to refer to 4 trees at location as per (details supplied) and 
arrange to prune same as they are severely overhanging the roof and into the garden. The 
residents were informed by City Council that the residents were within their right to cut back 

anything that's overhanging their boundary wall but as the trees are 30 foot high the residents 
are unable to do this work and the cost of getting same done privately is too high at €500. 
having experienced several storms in recent years that has brought local trees down in the 

area, the residents are very worried that as the trees overhanging their house will come down 
on top of them” 
 

Q.44 Question in the name of Lord Mayor Alison Gilliland 
 

“To ask the Area Manager to provide a report on the recent resurfacing of the Oscar Traynor 

Rd and the scheduling of Irish Water works to replace the sewer on this road. Local residents 
report that the resurfacing was completed and then the surface dug up again to replace the 
sewer when the reverse should have happened” 

 
Q.45 Question in the name of Lord Mayor Alison Gilliland 
 

“To ask the Area Manager to arrange for the remediation of the water seepage causing a slip 
hazard at bus stop (details supplied) including communication with the owner should the 
water seepage come from a privately owned property” 

 
Q.46 Question in the name of Lord Mayor Alison Gilliland 
 

“To ask the Area Manager to arrange for the removal of  the tree outside house (details 
supplied) and the cutting back of low hanging branches along (details supplied)” 
 

Q.47 Question in the name of Lord Mayor Alison Gilliland 
 

“To ask the Area Manager to arrange for the remarking of the Keep Clear  road marking at 

(details supplied)” 
 

 

Q.48 Question in the name of Lord Mayor Alison Gilliland 
 

“To ask the Area Manager to indicate what Residents Association were consulted regarding 

(details supplied)” 
 

 

Q.49 Question in the name of Councillor Larry O’Toole 
 

“To ask the Area Manager to respond to (details supplied)” 

 
Q.50 Question in the name of Councillor Larry O’Toole 
 

“To ask the Area Manager to provide an update on (details supplied)” 
 

Q.51 Question in the name of Councillor Larry O’Toole 

 



“To ask the Area Manager to respond to this housing request of (details supplied)” 
 

Q.52 Question in the name of Councillor Michael McDonnacha 
 

“To ask the Area Manager if the Area Office has and can share with us a record of the 

number and distribution of Council litter bins in the Area (including Parks); if additional bins 
will be provided based on an assessment of need; and while every encouragement needs to 
be given to citizens to manage their own waste, can deployment of bins be based on the 

reality that many do not do so in all circumstances and that improvements can result from 
strategic deployment and regular servicing of bins”  
 

Q.53 Question in the name of Councillor John Lyons 
 

“To ask the Area Manager for an update on the Glin and Edenmore boxing clubs and their 

respective new premises” 
 

Q.54 Question in the name of Councillor Declan Flanagan 

 
“To ask the Area Manager to provide an updated report on all housing projects in the north 
central area”  

 
 
 

 
Q.55 Question in the name of Councillor Declan Flanagan 
 

“To ask the Area Manager can (details supplied) be cleaned and swept as a matter of 
urgency please” 
 

 
Q.56 Question in the name of Councillor Declan Flanagan 
 

“To ask the Area Manager are all the libraries back operating fully in the North Central area, 
can I receive an update on same please” 

 

Q.57 Question in the name of Councillor Declan Flanagan 
 

“To ask the Area Manager has there been many applications for house adaptation grants in 

the North Central area over the past 12 months” 
 

Q.58 Question in the name of Councillor Declan Flanagan 

 
“To ask the Area Manager is the council providing any grants for home insulation for tenants 
in the North Central area” 

 
Q.59 Question in the name of Councillor Declan Flanagan 
 

“To ask the Area Manager are the Bring centres operating to full capacity in the North Central 
area” 
 

Q.60 Question in the name of Councillor Daryl Barron 
 

“To ask the Area Manager when a tree at (details supplied) will be substantially pruned or 

removed altogether as part of the multi-annual and prioritised programme of tree replacement 
and works in this estate? The path and wall of the property has been badly damaged of the 
tree” 

 
Q.61 Question in the name of Councillor Daryl Barron 
 



“To ask the Area Manager when a tree at (details supplied) will be substantially pruned or 
removed altogether as part of the multi-annual and prioritised programme of tree replacement 

and works in this estate” 
 

Q.62 Question in the name of Councillor Daryl Barron 

 
“To ask the Area Manager for (details supplied) to be cleaned up urgently as the rubbish 
been dumped at this location is been left for residents to clean up locally. Could I ask waste 

and public domains team to monitor and report back to myself on this matter over the coming 
months? Other scrubs have even over growing in this Lane”  

 

Q.63 Question in the name of Councillor Daryl Barron 
 

“To ask the Area Manager for (details supplied) where scrubs / bushes along the path be 

removed and or cut back substantially urgently as this is causing problems for residents 
locally as it is restricting movement on the path” 
 

Q.64 Question in the name of Councillor Daryl Barron 
 

“To ask the Area Manager to inspect and report back on increase in rodents at (details 

supplied). Can rat poisons be used locally to remove” 
 
 

 
Q.65 Question in the name of Councillor Daryl Barron 
 

“To ask the Area Manager at (details supplied) where scrubs / bushes along the lock up 
area be removed and or cut back substantially to allow the football club better use of the 
space. Could the scrubs and weeds behind the Astro Turf” 

 
Q.66 Question in the name of Councillor Catherine Stocker 
 

“To ask the Area Manager in relation to Father Collins Park will the Council install an 
assessable roundabout in the playground and tables/ picnic benches just outside the 
playground which have an inlay for people with disabilities and consult with people with 

disabilities about the specifications of these” 
 

Q.67 Question in the name of Councillor Catherine Stocker 

 
“To ask the Area Manager in relation to Father Collins Park will the Council replace/ upgrade 
the rubber floor of the playground as currently the rubber is falling apart in places and poses a 

trip and choking hazard for children” 
 

Q.68 Question in the name of Councillor Catherine Stocker 

 
“To ask the Area Manager to engage with all and any necessary enforcement bodies to 
address the issue of parking all around McAuley Park (Pictured to avoid confusion as there 

are two), Ribh Road, Brookwood crescent and Gracefield Avenue.  Residents complain of 
constant parking on footpaths and in front of driveways impeding people with disabilities from 
using the footpaths” 

 
Q.69 Question in the name of Councillor Catherine Stocker 
 

“To ask the Area Manager to investigate proper options for a park and ride car parking area 
near Harmonstown DART station to prevent commuters parking all over the area in careless 
and obstructive ways. 

 
Q.70 Question in the name of Councillor Catherine Stocker 
 



“To ask the Area Manager to consider greater use of double yellow lines on Harmonstown 
road as residents complain of buses and emergency vehicles being obstructed by the level of 

parking” 
 

Q.71 Question in the name of Councillor Catherine Stocker 

 
“To ask the Area Manager to arrange for the tree pit outside (details supplied) to be filled in. 
This tree was removed with the agreement of the parks department to ease vehicle access for 

a resident with significant disabilities and as such is not a potential spot for replanting” 
 

Q.72 Question in the name of Councillor Catherine Stocker 

 
“To ask the Area Manager to repair the damage to the footpath opposite (details supplied)” 
 

Q.73 Question in the name of Councillor Catherine Stocker 
 

“To ask the Area Manager for the timeframe and any other information on the exact 

nature/location of the works for works on Belton Park Rd, Dublin 9 included on the 2021 
programme of works” 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Q.74 Question in the name of Councillor Catherine Stocker 

 
“To ask the Area Manager to install double yellow lines on Belton Park Rd where you turn on 
from Collins Avenue. I understand that legally you shouldn’t park next to a bend but this is not 

adhered to and there is frequent parking at either side of the turn. There is precedent in the 
area for double yellow lines on corners. If this is not possible can the manager suggest an 
alternative solution” 

 
Q.75 Question in the name of Councillor Catherine Stocker 
 

“To ask the Area Manager to provide temporary lighting in Mucky Lane Park, Dublin 9 where 
there is to be an outdoor culture night event (funded by the DCC Arts Office) from 6-10pm on 
17th September” 

 
Q.76 Question in the name of Councillor Catherine Stocker 
 

“To ask the Area Manager to undertake the works suggested and engage with the local 
Gardai to seek a solution to the situation outlined in (details supplied) 
 

 
Q.77 Question in the name of Councillor Patricia Roe 
 

“To ask the Area Manager if broken footpaths at three locations in this estate (details 
supplied) could be repaired” 
 

Q.78 Question in the name of Councillor Patricia Roe 
 

“To ask the Area Manager to consider speed ramps or other traffic calming measures for 

(details supplied).  Notwithstanding the introduction of the 30kph speed limit traffic continues 
to speed through using it as a rat run” 
 

Q.79 Question in the name of Councillor Patricia Roe 
 

“To ask the Area Manager where this family are on the housing list (details supplied)” 

 



 
Q.80 Question in the name of Councillor Patricia Roe 

 
“To ask the Area Manager to have tree at (details supplied) pruned” 
 

 
 
 

Q.81 Question in the name of Councillor Patricia Roe 
 

“To ask the Area Manager if the contractors who were recently working at (details supplied) 

are going to return to re-instate the quality of the road  surface to its previous condition” 
 
 

Q.82 Question in the name of Councillor Patricia Roe 
 

“To ask the Area Manager to have Roads Maintenance address the issue of flooding on the 

footpath outside (details supplied)” 
 
 

Q.83 Question in the name of Councillor Patricia Roe 
 

“To ask the Area Manager to have 30kph signage painted onto (details supplied) similar to 

what has been done at St Pappin’s Road, Glasnevin Nth” 
 
Q.84 Question in the name of Councillor Patricia Roe 

 
“To ask the Area Manager to request Parks (or whoever has responsibility) to have large 
thistles cut down at (details supplied)” 

 
Q.85 Question in the name of Councillor Patricia Roe 
 

“To ask the Area Manager to investigate the road surface at (details supplied)” 
 
 

Q.86 Question in the name of Councillor Damian O’Farrell  
 

“To ask the Area Manager to liaise with the new residents association in Griffith Court, 

Fairview in order to discuss a shrubbery issue the residents are having and also to advice / 
support plans to improve the green area at the front of the estate please”  
 

Q.87 Question in the name of Councillor Damian O’Farrell  
 

“To ask the Area Manager to organise a replacement tree to replace the tree stump opposite 

(details supplied)” 
 

Q.88 Question in the name of Councillor Damian O’Farrell  

 
“To ask the Area Manager to organise the reinstatement/resurfacing of the Bull Wall Road 
please.  The carriageway is in a very poor state of repair / potholes at several locations” 

 
Q.89 Question in the name of Councillor Damian O’Farrell  
 

“To ask the Area Manager to report on Bull Island please in respect of the transfer of land 
from Dublin Port to DCC please” 
 

 
 
 

Q.90 Question in the name of Councillor Damian O’Farrell  



 
“To ask the Area Manager to report on the waste that is removed from Bull Island each 

month.  I know voluntary groups help collect the waste which is in the main plastic and DCC 
remove the waste from the island.  Can you provide details of the process thereafter and 
whether or not process is in line with DCC’s Enviromental protocols” 

 
Q.91 Question in the name of Councillor Damian O’Farrell  
 

“To ask the Area Manager whether or not there are plans to relocate one of the greens and / 
or tee boxes at St Anne’s Golf Course to accommodate the proposed location of the 
Discovery Centre on Bull Island.  Can you detail if any monies to date have been spent on 

this specific issue and if there will be future DCC expenditure in this regard. If so how much is 
the estimated cost and will DCC be paying this bill” 
 

Q.92 Question in the name of Councillor Damian O’Farrell  
 

“To ask the Area Manager for a copy of the road safety audit stage 3 in respect of the covid 

mobility works completed on Griffith Ave” 
 

Q.93 Question in the name of Councillor Damian O’Farrell  

 
“To ask the Area Manager to report on plans to expand the very successful Dublin Bike 
Scheme further into the North Central Area from the City” 

 
Q.94 Question in the name of Councillor Terence Flanagan 
 

“To ask the Area Manager to respond to (details supplied) who needs a new kitchen in her 
home and other repairs urgently made. This issue is going on over 3 years” 

 

Q.95 Question in the name of Councillor Terence Flanagan 
 

“To ask the Area Manager to respond to the (details supplied) who need new windows in 

their homes as the original windows are now rotten and need urgent replacing” 
 

Q.96 Question in the name of Councillor Terence Flanagan 

 
“To ask the Area Manager for an update re; discussions with local residents associations 
regarding the proposed senior citizen complex at Ard na Greine” 

 
Q.97 Question in the name of Councillor Terence Flanagan 
 

“To ask the Area Manager to clean up the rubbish in the bank lane of (details supplied), This 
is a DCC purchased house and this building waste needs to be removed from the back 
laneway as a matter or urgency” 

 
Q.98 Question in the name of Councillor Terence Flanagan 
 

“To ask the Area Manager can the Parks dept please contact (details supplied) who is very 
unhappy regarding the grass cutting at woodview park/woodview close,  the donahies.  
  

Q.99 Question in the name of Councillor Terence Flanagan 
 

“To ask the Area Manager to have the dead shrubbery removed that is around the tree 

opposite (details supplied)” 
 

 

 
 
 

Q.100 Question in the name of Councillor Terence Flanagan 



 
“To ask the Area Manager can the council clean up the rubbish dumped on the open green 

space between (details supplied)” 
 
Q.101 Question in the name of Councillor Terence Flanagan 

 
“To ask the Area Manager as to whether he has any plans to improve the public infrastructure 
at Bull Island and whether he will ensure that there are lifeguards on duty all year around as 

the bathing season is now all year around” 
 

Q.102 Question in the name of Councillor Terence Flanagan 

 
“To ask the Area Manager to respond to (details supplied) regarding issues with a crab 
apple tree” 

 
Q.103 Question in the name of Councillor Terence Flanagan 
 

“To ask the Area Manager to respond to the lack of maintaining of shrubbery, cleaning of & 
provision of bins at (details supplied), also see attached correspondence” 
 

 
Q.104 Question in the name of Councillor Terence Flanagan 
 

“To ask the Area Manager to have overgrown brambles cut back, grass cut, uneven & broken 
paths repaired and to say what if any plans there are for a safe cycle route along (details 
supplied), correspondence attached” 

 
 

Q.105 Question in the name of Councillor Naoise O’Muiri  

 
“To ask the Area Manager to 

1. Confirm that the correspondence attached from All Hallows Area Association in 

relation to footpath repair on the Upper Drumcondra Road has been received and 
acknowledged 

2. Make provision for a programme of repair/renewal of these footpaths within the 2021 

DCC budget estimates 
 

Q.106 Question in the name of Councillor Naoise O’Muiri  

 
“To ask the Area Manager In relation to the railings installed at the access point to St. Annes  
Park on Right of Way at entrance to ESB Compound (Vernon Avenue Sybil Hill Road) can 

he? 
- Clarify if the railings are placed directly on DCC owned lands or are they placed on the right 
of way which is owned by DCC? 

 - Confirm who put up the railings and was it done with DCC approval? Were DCC consulted 
on it? 
 - Clarify if DCC have initiated the registration of the Right of Way at this location and how is it 

proceeding” 
 

Q.107 Question in the name of Councillor Naoise O’Muiri  

 
“To ask the Area Manager to please provide a report detailing: 

1. The exact responsibilities of a commercial operator in relation to managing litter 

generated via their operations on their premises 
2. Confirm if such an operator is required to manage their litter within the footprint of 

their own premises or are they entitled to use the public domain in this regard 

3. Provide an update on DCC engagement with the Fuel café and their litter 
management set-up; local residents from St Joseph's Square and Vernon Wood have 
been in touch and they are of the view that better litter  

 



Q.108 Question in the name of Councillor Naoise O’Muiri  
 

“To ask the Area Manager to request firm action from DSPS on illegal parking on the footpath 
on Fairview Strand (city-side, between Philipsburgh Avenue and Luke Kelly Bridge? There 
are cars parking here continually with 4 wheels up on the footpath causing serious problems 

for pedestrians – see attached correspondence I requested action on this issue previously but 
there has been no evidence of any thus far” 
 

Q.109 Question in the name of Councillor Naoise O’Muiri  
 

“To ask the Area Manager to address the grass-cutting request in the correspondence below 

(details supplied) and confirm how often the grass is cut at this location” 
 

Q.110 Question in the name of Councillor Naoise O’Muiri  

 
“To ask the Area Manager to undertake to resolve (in the short term) the issues with the 
equipment in the Fairview Park playground as raised in the correspondence below (details 

supplied) and highlighted in the attached photos” 
 

Q.111 Question in the name of Councillor Naoise O’Muiri  

 
“To ask the Area Manager  

1. Confirm that DCC are aware of the incident that took place on the S2S cycleway near 

the slipway some weeks ago as set out in the correspondence below (details 
supplied) and in the attached file 

2. Urgently undertake the appropriate remediation to ensure the risk of this happening 

again is minimised” 
 
Q.112 Question in the name of Councillor Naoise O’Muiri  

 
“To ask the Area Manager that the laneway be cleared at (details supplied) as it hasn’t been 
done in some time & to thank DCC for the recent repairs here” 

 
Q.113 Question in the name of Councillor Daryl Barron 
 

“To ask the Area Manager that an inspectionbe carried out at (details supplied)  on the path 
and road as litter and waste dumped outside” 
  

Q.114 Question in the name of Councillor Daryl Barron 
 

“To ask the Area Manager at (details supplied) that Traffic calming measure be looked at on 

the road with installation of children at play signs. Car driving at fast speeds with kids at play ” 
  

Q.115 Question in the name of Councillor Daryl Barron 

 
“To ask the Area Manager at (details supplied) that lighting would be replaced with LED 
lights as Roads are very dark at night-time. Could Park dept. also look at the trees at above 

location for potential tree pruning in the coming months” 
 


